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	Action

	08/01
	Starring of agenda items
	

	
	
	

	
	The following additional items were starred for discussion: 4, 9b, 9d, 12a and 15. Item 8b was withdrawn pending further discussions between UCS and the validating Universities.
	

	
	
	

	08/02
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 6 November 2007 were agreed to be an accurate record of proceedings.
	

	
	
	

	08/03
	Matters arising from the minutes
	

	
	
	

	
	Item 07/14 – initial consultation phase for new UCS course proposals. It was noted that a mechanism had been established to deal with initial consultation regarding complementarity of provision, with the UCS/Universities Liaison Group (on which the Universities were represented by their respective Registrars) acting as a conduit for information on new proposals, which were then considered by relevant Schools and Departments through agreed academic liaison mechanisms at each University (see minute 08/07 below).
	

	
	
	

	08/04
	Chairs’ action
	

	
	
	

	
	The committee received a report on Chairs’ Action taken by the Director of Partnerships (UEA) and the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Learning and Teaching) (Essex) on behalf of the Committee.
	

	
	
	


	
	It was noted that the following courses had been approved to proceed to publicity and validation:

UCS Ipswich

· PGCert / PGDip / MA Education for Health and Social Care Professionals (previously validated as Interprofessional Health Care Education)
· BSc (Hons) Acute Healthcare Practice (Speciality)

· BSc (Hons) Health and Wellbeing
· CertHE / FdA Health Care Practice (approval of three new pathways)

· Pre-Registration Interprofessional Learning Programme

UCS Lowestoft

· FdA / BA (Hons) Coastal Conservation and Environmental Management 

· FdA / BA (Hons) Football Development and Coaching

· FdA Holistic Therapies
· FdSc Operations Engineering
	

	
	
	

	08/05
	UCS recruitment and admissions
	

	
	
	

	
	Members considered statistical information on the 2007/08 student intake against target; enrolled student FTEs across all years of study for 2007/08; and 2008/09 intake targets. It was noted that UCS were in the process of adapting course groupings to enable better reporting of the data.
	

	
	
	

	
	The UCS Director of Planning and Resources reported that UCS had been given aspirational targets by HEFCE for the 2007/08 academic year, with student numbers front-loaded and thus difficult to achieve until the new Waterfront building came into operation in 2008/09. Although there had not been a clawback of ASNs, there would be an ongoing tendency to be a year behind target. ASNs covered the whole of the UCS network and flexibility was crucial to enable targets to be moved between sites and subject areas to prevent under-achievement of target student numbers. 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was agreed that the UCS Director of Planning and Resources would investigate discrepancies between the new intake data in part (a) of the reports and the enrolment data in part (b) for Block (i.e. Level) 1.
	RL

	
	
	

	
	The importance of the Universities receiving full data at individual programme level by location was highlighted, although it was recognised that problems with the implementation of SITS had hampered reporting in this respect. This data would be provided at the earliest opportunity.
	RL

	
	
	

	08/06
	Update on UCS virtual learning environment (Wolsey)
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received an update on the UCS virtual learning environment, known as Wolsey, which had been launched in autumn 2007 through the Blackboard platform. Initial usage of Wolsey by students and staff from across UCS (including the Learning Network Colleges) had been encouraging, and there were plans to encourage increased use of the system through training sessions, greater population of module level pages and the resolution of access problems at the Learning Network Colleges. 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was agreed that all members of the committee and relevant staff in both Universities should have access to Wolsey. A list of staff requiring access would be submitted to Thompson Zulu. 
	KT

	
	
	

	08/07
	UCS structures and management of HE provision
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received a summary of arrangements for the governance of operational processes and the management of curriculum planning and academic standards within UCS, including two charts showing the committee structure and key senior staff within UCS Ipswich. There had been some confusion regarding the most up-to-date version of the committee structures chart, and it was therefore agreed that the final version would be circulated with the minutes.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members discussed arrangements for the coordination of curriculum development activity at UCS Ipswich and the Learning Network Colleges. It was noted that the two Faculty Curriculum Planning Groups at UCS Ipswich and the Learning Network Curriculum Group both fed into the UCS Curriculum Planning Committee, which had oversight of curriculum development activity across the UCS network. The Learning Network Curriculum Group was chaired by the UCS Director of Planning and Resources and included UCS representatives from outside the two faculties.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members discussed the UCS/Universities Liaison Group and its role in academic decision making. An amendment to the introductory statement on ‘Curriculum Development’ was agreed to emphasise that the Group did not possess an academic function but merely acted as a conduit and raised and reported on potential issues of competition and complementarity. The establishment of terms of reference for the group was agreed to be desirable to clarify its membership and remit, and this would be taken forward by the UCS Director of Planning and Resources in the first instance.
	RL

	
	
	

	
	With regard to the staffing chart, it was agreed that it would be useful to include staffing information for the Learning Network Colleges to provide a complete picture.
	

	
	
	

	08/08
	Academic liaison mechanisms
	

	
	
	

	
	Members considered two complementary proposals for the establishment of formal academic liaison mechanisms across all eight UCS member institutions, to facilitate academic planning and provide UCS staff with academic support from peers within the validating Universities.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members supported the establishment of Academic Information and Ideas Exchange Meetings, and agreed that a single group would initially be established in addition to the existing Health Strategy Group. A proposal regarding membership and terms of reference would be presented at the next meeting, with a view to implementing the arrangements from the start of the 2008/09 academic session.
	PF / GS

 / SW

	
	
	

	
	The proposal to establish Academic Subject Links was also supported by the Committee as a means of providing a more informal and flexible academic support mechanism for course teams. Further work would be required to map where academic expertise was required, and whether this could be provided by academics within the validating Universities or whether external support would need to be bought in. A full proposal, including role descriptions, would be presented at the next meeting.
	GS / SW

	
	
	

	08/09
	Process for approval to proceed to publicity and validation
	

	
	
	

	
	Members approved a change to the UCS Validation Handbook regarding the process for approval to proceed to publicity and validation, and accompanying changes to the approval (CAT) forms.
	

	
	
	

	
	As a result of the change, course teams would no longer have to complete two separate forms prior to receiving approval to proceed to publicity and validation (former CAT 1 ‘Title and Essence’ form and CAT 2 ‘Full proposal to proceed to publicity and validation’). A single approval form would be introduced (either CAT 1 for single-site provision or CAT 2 for multi-site provision) which would streamline the process. A ‘fast track’ process would also be introduced for new initiatives that needed to be taken forward quickly. 
	

	
	
	

	
	The handbook had been updated to provide clearer guidance on timescales and deadlines for seeking approval to proceed to publicity and validation, in order to ensure that courses were not included in the UCS prospectus or promoted through any other means until approval had been secured through sign-off of the relevant CAT form.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members agreed that in future all CAT forms should be available in electronic format with all sections fully completed and signed.
	

	
	
	

	08/10
	Use of validated modules in new course proposals and approval of new sites of delivery
	

	
	
	

	
	Members approved an addition to the UCS Validation Handbook regarding the use of previously validated modules in new course proposals and the approval of new sites of delivery for existing courses. 
	

	
	
	

	08/11
	Schedule of planned validation and revalidation activity in 2007/08
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received a summary of the validation schedule for the current academic session.
	

	
	
	

	08/12
	Validation Report – MA / PGDip / PGCert Design Context and Practice
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received a tabled report on the validation event for MA / PGDip / PGCert Design Context and Practice at UCS Ipswich. 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was recommended to the Senates of both Universities that the following awards be approved for delivery at UCS Ipswich for a period of five years commencing September 2008, subject to the conditions and requirements in the validation report being met by agreed deadlines:

MA Design Context and Practice

PGDip Design Context and Practice
	

	
	
	

	
	It was recommended to the Senates of both Universities that the following award be re-approved for delivery at UCS Ipswich for a period of five years commencing September 2008, subject to the conditions and requirements in the validation report being met by agreed deadlines:

PGCert Design Context and Practice
	

	
	
	

	08/13
	Provisional list of validation and revalidation activity in 2008/09
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received for information a provisional list of courses requiring validation or revalidation in 2008/09.
	

	
	
	

	08/14
	New course proposals for 2009 entry: FdA/BA (Hons) Fitness Management with Health Promotion; FdA/BA (Hons) Personal Training with Sports Therapy; FdA/BA (Hons) Sport and Physical Activity Development (UCS Lowestoft)
	

	
	
	

	
	Members noted recent changes in staffing at UCS Lowestoft and questioned whether there was an adequate staff team to support and deliver the three proposed new courses, in addition to FdA/BA (Hons) Football Development and Coaching course which was due to be validated in April. Furthermore, although there was market demand for sports-related HE provision in East Suffolk/Norfolk, members questioned whether the simultaneous introduction of three new courses was overly ambitious; whether there was sufficient differentiation between the three proposals; and whether there was college-level support for the proposals in terms of physical resources (in the absence of a completed Section 16). It was also noted that the admissions criteria did not mention Criminal Records Bureau checks.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members agreed that further discussions were required with UCS Lowestoft about the proposals, as well as the forthcoming Football Development and Coaching validation event, and that the proposals would be re-considered under Chairs’ Action following the receipt of additional information.
	RI / FF

	
	
	

	08/15
	New course proposal for 2009 entry: BSc (Hons) Midwifery (UCS Ipswich)
	

	
	
	

	
	Members noted that the proposal was for a new course at this level, but that it built on existing provision at UCS Ipswich at DipHE level and reflected changing NMC requirements. The lack of detail in the CAT 2 form was noted, and the committee agreed that further information on the relationship with the existing DipHE programme and changing NMC requirements in particular would be helpful to place the proposal in context. The experience of the course team and buoyant recruitment to the DipHE programme were noted.
	

	
	
	

	
	Members agreed that the proposal would be re-considered under Chairs’ Action following the submission of a more detailed CAT 2 form.
	

	
	
	

	08/16
	New course proposal for 2009 entry: FdA Teaching, Training and Development (UCS Otley)
	

	
	
	

	
	Members approved the proposal to proceed to publicity and validation for FdA Teaching, Training and Development at UCS Otley. It was recommended that English language entry requirements be clarified and that the rationale for having level 5 credits in the first year and level 4 and 5 credits in the second year be considered.
	

	
	
	

	08/17
	Progress report on Centre SARE reports to UEA for 2006/07
	

	
	
	

	
	Members noted that the Self Assessment, Review and Evaluation Process was being managed by UEA as the sole validating body of all colleges now forming part of UCS in 2006/07, and that the process would be jointly managed by UEA and Essex in the following academic year.
	

	
	
	

	
	The UEA Manager of the Partnerships Office reported that SARE reports had been received for courses at all Centres, as well as a Centre SARE report for UCS Bury St Edmunds. The process was new to the Centres and there had therefore been some initial problems, but the Colleges had engaged in constructive dialogue about the process and were open to suggestions for improvement. It was agreed that Centre SARE reports would exceptionally not be requested for the remaining Centres for 2006/07, but that HE Committees at the colleges would be asked to take an overview of the course level SARE reports to pick up any emerging themes and feed into the operational planning cycle.
	FF

	
	
	

	08/18
	Suffolk College Annual Accreditation Report and Postgraduate SARE reports to UEA for 2006/07
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received the minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the former UEA and Suffolk College Joint Academic Committee to discuss the above reports relating to the 2006/07 academic session, when provision was validated solely by UEA.
	

	
	
	

	08/19
	Report on staff approved to deliver UCS programmes
	

	
	
	

	
	The Executive Dean, Directorate of Academic Development at UCS reported that the approval process was nearing completion, with staff CVs received from most UCS Centres. Some CVs had been referred back to centres for further information, and any resulting issues would be discussed with the Joint Chairs of JAC. A list of all approved academic staff would be submitted to JAC upon completion of the process.
	

	
	
	

	08/20
	UCS academic communities and facilitators
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received for information a list of all UCS academic communities and their facilitators.
	

	
	
	

	08/21
	Staff Development Activities
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received an update on staff development activities that had taken place during the current academic session.
	

	
	
	

	08/22
	Learning, Teaching and Assessment Strategy
	

	
	
	

	
	Members approved the draft UCS Learning, Teaching and Assessment Strategy, subject to minor amendments to Section 5 and consideration of the need for greater emphasis on analytical skills and the use of aspirational as well as mechanistic terms.
	

	
	
	

	08/23
	Observation of Learning and Teaching Policy
	

	
	
	

	
	Members approved the draft UCS Observation of Learning and Teaching Policy.
	

	
	
	

	08/24
	Report from UCS Policies and Procedures Working Group
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received the minutes of the meeting of the UCS Policies and Procedures Working Group held on 29 January 2008.
	

	
	
	

	08/25
	Report from UCS Academic Board
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received the minutes of the meeting of UCS Academic Board held on 21 February 2008.
	

	
	
	


	08/26
	Report from UCS Learning, Teaching and Quality Committee
	

	
	
	

	
	Members received the minutes of the meeting of the UCS Learning, Teaching and Quality Committee held on 29 January 2008.
	

	
	
	

	08/27
	Any other business
	

	
	
	

	
	Members thanked Moira Collett for her invaluable contribution to the establishment of UCS and wished her well for her forthcoming retirement from the post of Academic Registrar at the University of Essex. 
	

	
	
	

	08/28
	Date of future meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	3 June 2008, 14:00 – 16:00, St Edmund House, UCS Ipswich
	

	
	11 July 2008, 14:00 – 16:00, St Edmund House, UCS Ipswich
	


Dr Kay Thompson

Academic Partnerships Officer

University of Essex

March 2008
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